
















embellishments over the windows, porches, and arches. She noted that it gives a person a reason to 

look up. 

Vice-Chair Stone said that he had attended the May 15, 2023 Planning Commission Meeting to discuss 

the Evergreen Gate House which is the entrance to the Evergreen Cemetery that was established in 

1854 (see attached). He said that the structure is orphaned as a historic structure because it falls 

outside of the Gettysburg Historic District but exists within the National Park Service Federal Historic 

District. Mike Strong and Tim Smith, both board members with the Evergreen Cemetery, have initiated 

a Capital Campaign to restore the aging structure. He suggested annexing the Historic Evergreen Gate 

House into the Gettysburg Historic District; and that the Evergreen Board had also begun the process 

to register the structure with the Federal Registry of Historic Places. He noted the unique Italianate 

architectural style and that it is a key icon for the Battle of Gettysburg. He said that the new Adams 

County Historical Society Museum had devoted an entire section to the historic gate house structure. 

He would like to recommend to Borough Council that they annex the Evergreen Gate House into the 

Gettysburg Historic District. Planning Director Marshall said that there is a pending Satellite Dish 

amendment to the Historic District Ordinance currently being drafted by the Borough Solicitor; and 

she suggested that the annexation of the Historic Evergreen Gate House could be added to this 

amendment. 

Ms. Hodges inquired about the addition of the historical marker to the Brickhouse Inn at 452 

Baltimore Street, and wanted to know if a sign permit was needed and what governs the language on 

those markers. She indicated that there were errors on the sign and that it has since been removed. 

Planning Director Marshall said that a sign permit is needed to erect the sign and must be reviewed 

for a Certificate of Appropriateness, but the language on the sign falls under free speech and is not 

regulated by the Borough. 

B. Report of Staff - Debra English, Director of Historic and Environmental Preservation

Director English was not present and did not have a report at this time.

Other Business 

There was no other business before the Board at this time. 

Public Comment 

There was no public comment at this time. 

With no other business before the Board, Chair Shaffer made the motion to adjourn, and it was seconded 

by Vice-Chair Stone. The motion passed 6-to-0. The meeting adjourned at 9:55 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen M. Mesher, Planning and Management Assistant 

HARB Business Meeting 

June 21, 2023 
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